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PUBLIC: Chief Desrosiers, Jim Cutler, Susan Bogdan, Thomas Schultz, Mary Guild, Edwina 

Hastings, Bill Chalmers, Linda Jennings, Sara Spittel, Jacob Holnbeck, Mary Ellen Brookes, 

Ruth Smith (several others joined, but did not sign in) 

Chairwoman Boissonnault called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. She welcomed the public to the 

meeting and asked all to join her for the Pledge of Allegiance. 

NRPC was on the agenda for tonight, but will be rescheduled as they are not yet ready. Sara Spittel, the 

Planning Board Chair, spoke to let everyone know that there is a contract that needs to be finalized, but 

NRPC is still working on it. There was conversation about who would handle the different tasks; what 

Michelle Decoteau can do as opposed to paying Stephen Meno or someone else on the NRPC staff. 

Selectman Fish said that he was asked about an impact fee on a house that is being replaced. Selectman 

Williams said that the way the Ordinance is written, if you are replacing something that was totally 

destroyed there is no impact fee assessed. 

Linda Jennings of Amherst Bookkeeping, a Wilton resident, spoke about how her company can help us 

with payroll and bookkeeping in the interim. Chairwoman Boissonnault asked if she had done municipal 

accounting previously, and Ms. Jennings said she hadn
1

t for a long time. She is very experienced with 

Quick Books software. 

Selectman Fish asked if there was a difference between municipal accounting and general accounting. 

Chairwoman Boissonnault said she would be leaning heavily on MRI (Municipal Resources) for answers. 

Selectman Williams explained that many things such as reporting to DRA and setting the tax rate are 

things that need to be done by someone with municipal experience but that the general paying of the 

bills and items that need to be done right away could certainly be handled by her company. Selectman 

Williams will arrange a time that she can meet with Stanley Greene, the Town Accountant, so she can 

look at the books and see what is involved, and then Ms. Jennings can give the Town a proposal. 

Update on MRI from Selectman Williams: Selectman Williams said that John Maclean would be here 

about 7:30 PM. Mr. Maclean is a former City Manager from Keene. 

Public Comments: Jacob Holnbeck from 4-Corner Farm spoke about the Easement from l-Chip; he 

wanted to formalize an annual review to be able to plan for the year ahead. Selectman Williams 

suggested plans be made for the meeting. Jacob said that the Conservation Commission and the 





Ms. Smith asked if Mr. Butcher was felt to be the wrong person for this job, what was being done about 

it. She asked Selectman Williams how he could look ahead without looking back to see how this 

happened. She said she had heard numerous complaints about the stresses, strains, and bickering in 

this Town Hall. 

Jim Cutler asked if the Select Board was going to continue to meet at the Town Hall rather than the Fire 

Station, and Chairwoman Boissonnault said that they were. 
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Chairwoman Boissonnault asked the Board if they still wanted to make an offer to Scott Butcher and 

Pam Atwood to bring them back on a temporary basis. Selectman Williams asked John Maclean to join 

us at the table; he doesn't feel it makes any sense to ask them to come back. Chairwoman Boissonnault 

said she didn't want to delay this. 

Bill Chalmers said that he had some things the Board should be aware of that he would like to offer 

them in a closed session. 

John Maclean joined the Board to speak. He did suggest doing exit interviews with all 3, and said that 

perhaps one of them could be offered a contract to come back on a temporary basis. He wants to speak 

with the Department Heads, and look at the accounting system and payroll. He said as far as new Town 

Administrator recruitment, that could begin immediately. He talked about the interview process for the 

position. Ms. Smith asked what Mr. Maclean's fee would be for his services. Mr. Maclean said that 

MRI charges $85 an hour. Ms. Smith asked for a hard copy of his resume. She went on to state the 

differences between a Town Manager and a Town Administrator. 

Ralph asked about the process of interviewing, and Selectman Williams asked how we can move 

forward. Mr. Maclean would like to meet with available staff members and department heads first. 

Edwina Hastings stated that there have been a number of people in town (department heads) who had 

left abruptly and asked if we were going to look into that as well. Chairwoman Boissonnault said that 

Legal Counsel had looked into it and that would be looked at again, too. Ms. Smith asked what effort 

had been made to introduce Scott Butcher to the other department heads and inform them of his role. 

Selectman Fish stressed that he wanted to move forward and foster the best working environment 

possible. Chairwoman Boissonnault said that the Board needs to address issues immediately. The 

Board continued to discuss the roles of the Town Administrator including the hiring and firing of other 

Town employees. 

Mr. Chalmers asked Mr. Maclean if his review of the town would include a full forensic financial audit. 

Mr. Maclean said that he's only been to two meetings and is not considering one at this time. His quick 

review would be intended to let the Board know exactly where we are and how we can move forward. 

Mr. Maclean said he would begin by reaching out through the Town Clerk's Office. 

Chairwoman Boissonnault asked that the Board keep working on communication with one another. 

Selectman Williams shared that today he had gone through and worked on Payroll. The process was 

discussed. Action Item: The Board will submit the payroll tomorrow so employees can be paid on 

time. The information for the 2 new employees will be submitted. The Board will need to review the 

payroll process to see if anything needs to be changed. 
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Selectman Williams asked the Board how the 3 employees who departed should be paid. Linda Jennings 
stated that any salaried employees need to be paid their full salary if they did work any part of the pay 
period. Chairwoman Boissonnault wanted to have two points of contact on the payroll and asked 
Selectman Williams to advise the payroll company of her contact information as well. A discussion on 
mail that may have been received and not opened in a timely manner ensued. 

Dave Boissonnault of Burns Hill Road reminded the Select Board that the 3 of them work for the Town. 
He would like to limit the liability to the Town and asked them to stop throwing out accusations. 

Jane Farrell said that the mail that was distributed had been sitting in the Selectmen's Office for awhile. 
Chairwoman Boissonnault ended the discussion. Selectman Fish said that in the effort of transparency, 
the discussion was valid. 

Mr. Garcia said that he doesn't know a lot of the back story, but that situation will continue to grown if 
we continue to wait for Mr. Maclean to do his review. Mr. Chalmers reviewed the A/P procedure. 

Selectman Fish said that he is moving his email to another account to comply with the Right to Know 
and not conflict with his personal email. He stated the email address and it will be on the website. 

The Board went over the point of contact for the Department Heads and delegated the day to day tasks. 
Selectman Williams has gone through the office and done the payroll, gone through some of the mail, 
contacted Health Trust and advised them of the change of Benefits Administrators, and found some 
checks needing to be deposited. The Board spoke about Michelle Decoteau and her responsibilities; 
she had offered her assistance to the Board if it falls within her hours. Chairwoman Boissonnault asked 
Mr. Maclean about the Bookkeeper position which had been called in prior to Scott Butcher's 
departure; Mr. Maclean does not believe it was called in. 

Selectman Williams moved that the Board choose Amherst Bookkeeping Company for temporary 
bookkeeping services with more details including costs to be determined after Ms. Jennings has an 
opportunity to review the books. Also, to ask the Town Accountant to meet with Ms. Jennings and 
review the books with her. This will be for a 3-month period of time, with possibility to extend. 
Selectman Fish seconded. Discussion: Selectman Fish stressed the importance of the competitive bid 
process when the time is available. Selectman Williams said that the Town is not required to go out for 
bids on most of the things that we do. Chairwoman Boissonnault addressed Mary Guild and asked her 
recommendation; Ms. Guild said that she encouraged them to go out to bid as often as possible. Call 
the question: All in favor (3-0-0) Motion passes. 

There was a discussion regarding who would deal with the Legal Counsel. Selectman Williams felt that 
with his experience, he was the best choice. Selectwoman Boissonnault disagreed; she felt that she, as 
Chair, should be the point of contact. Selectman Williams said the Chair was mostly a ceremonial seat 
whose major responsibility was to lead this meeting. Selectman Fish said he feels that Selectman 
Williams does have a unique skill set to deal with the lawyers, and does want to see the questions he 
asks as well as the replies. He does not want to change the Chair position. Selectwoman Boissonnault 
wants to see all communication with legal in writing, and feels that there should be no oral 
communication. Selectman Williams said that was ridiculous. 
Mr. Arsenault agreed with Selectman Fish that communication should be in writing. Selectman Fish 
stated that he is all for control but sometimes a verbal conversation is the best way to exchange 






